
 

           he school year is quickly coming to an end. I have been so impressed 
with our students as they have persevered through this COVID-19 Closure. 
We have witnessed many students continue to work on their course work and 
are quickly wrapping up their final projects. I am so pleased with the work 
our students have completed and the dedication of the school staff. We have 
also had a fantastic team of volunteers come together to support our weekly 
meal delivery program. Thank you, thank you! Springdale is a community that 
genuinely cares about our students.
Each week, I receive more and more questions about the COVID-19 Closure 
and school reopening. Questions that I really do not yet have answers for! 
Here are some recent questions:

Will 8th-grade students be promoted to high school?  
Yes, all of our 8th-grade students are being promoted to high school. We will 
be celebrating the class of 2024 next Tuesday, June 9 at 7 PM. The promotion 
is going to look exceptionally different, as we are following the state 
guidelines for a drive-through ceremony. Please come and support this 
wonderful class as they transition to high school. See more info on the back.

So, what does it look like to wrap up the end of school year without 
having students at school?  
It looks extremely odd. Teachers are going to be posting grades that reflect 
the grade from March 16 or better (some students have increased their 
grades!) The overall expectation of the state is that we ‘do no harm’ on our 
student’s grades during this COVID-19 Closure. Students who left items at 
school are permitted to get those items from the hall and classroom on June 
15th or 16th. We will permit limited access to the building and ask that 
everyone maintains social distancing as they stop by the school. Students 
can return the devices to the meal delivery teams as well. 

What do I do with my Chromebook?   
We are asking all students to return their Chromebooks to the school on June 
15th or 16th, unless students have school work they will be working on over 
the course of summer. 

What will next school year look like?   
I do not know! The Department of Health(DOH) is closely monitoring the 
current health concerns across the state and working to build closer 
relationships with the local health departments to determine the best course 
of action for the opening of schools next fall. We are eagerly waiting for June 
8, as the state has committed to providing some initial guidance by then.  

Please stay tuned! Please stay patient! And know that we are here for you!

Mr. Joachim, Principal

Colts

COVID-19 Closure  
Memo #11 

• Many Questions!
• 8th-Grade Promotion 
• Next Year?

Stay Home…Stay Safe
Save Lives

SMS CONTACT 
Brett Joachim, Principal 
   wk. cell. 509.919.0538 
   bjoachim@marywalker.org

Jocelynne Medenwaldt, Counselor    
   wk. cell. 509-598-1428 
   jmedenwaldt@marywalker.org

Mary Sulgrove, Special Education 
   Google Voice: 786.383.0268 
   mlsulgrove@marywalker.org

Jo Moss, Math Teacher 
   Google Voice: 509.557.0423 
   jmoss@marywalker.org

Mark Edwards, History Teacher 
   Google Voice: 509.577.0216 
   medwards@marywalker.org

Heidi Smith, English Teacher   
   Google Voice: 509.557.0262 
   hsmith@marywalker.org

Jeff Boyd, Science Teacher   
   Google Voice: 509.557.0443 
   jboyd@marywalker.org
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Springdale Middle School Promotion
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Springdale Middle School 
Mary Walker School District #207 
500 N 4th St, Springdale, WA 99173

Address:

www.marywalker.org/sms 
Provide ALL students with the skills, strategies and knowledge to be responsible, successful adults.


